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The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of Ryobi Kiso Holdings Ltd. (the “Company” and together 
with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) wishes to announce that based on the preliminary review of 
the unaudited financial results of the Group, it is expected to report a significant loss in the 
fourth quarter and twelve months ended 30 June 2018 (“FY2018”) given the current uncertain 
and challenging business environment.  
 
The Group is in the process of finalising its financial results for FY2018 and will provide further 
details of the Group’s performance when it announces its unaudited financial results for FY2018.  
 
In addition, please refer to the series of SGXNET announcements made by the Company since 
27 June 2018 to 8 August 2018. 
  
Holders of the Company’s securities (“Holders”) as well as potential investors are advised to 
read this announcement and any further announcements by the Company carefully.  Holders 
are also advised to refrain from taking any action in respect of their securities (as the case may 
be) in the Company which may be prejudicial to their interests, and to exercise caution when 
dealing in the securities of the Company. In the event of any doubt, Holders and potential 
investors should consult their stockbrokers, bank managers, solicitors, accountants or other 
professional advisers. 
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